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Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 9th July 2007 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence.



These were heard from Messrs J. Sayer and C. Thornborrow. In attendance were: C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall, P.C.s  Mr. G. Schofield (Chairman), 

Ms. A Peters & Mrs. J. Deadman. Mr. T. Berry (Clerk) and 4 members of the public.
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.



The Minutes of the June Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by P.C. Ms. A. Peters and seconded by P.C. Mrs. J. Deadman.
3.
Declaration of Interests.



None were expressed by any Councillors.

4.
Matters arising.


4.1
Wood Lane Car Park Meeting on 13/6/07 – (ref: 4773 &4781) –


 Mrs. S. Marshall reported that Grassington P.C. is applying to take over the 
responsibility for the running of this car park. None of our Councillors attended 
the Meeting.

4.2
YLCA – acceptance of proposed possible future Unitary Status as 
discussed at June Meeting. (ref: 4847 etc.) – noted.

4.3
Notification of above decision sent to Kate Hilditch as requested. 


(ref: 4848) – noted.

4.4
Acknowledgement of above. (ref: 4849) – noted.

4.5
Review of correspondence sent and received re road problems at 
Hubberholme, Oughtershaw and Low Greenfield. (Various Minutes, 4876, 4863, 
A. B 
4873 & 4857) – The residents that attended the Meeting from low 
Greenfield asked the Chairman to arrange for a representative from Highways 
to come to a Meeting with them as there were various issues that could only be 
discussed ‘on site’. Email sent.

4.6
 Review of YDGLA newsletter taken by P.C. Ms. A. Peters at last Meeting. 
(ref: 4822) – noted.

4.7
Review of Yorwoods Woodfuel Development service taken by 

P.C. Mr. G. Schofield at last Meeting. (ref: 4827) – advertising brochure, 
contents noted.

4.8
Buckden Speed Restrictions. Nothing new to report.

4.9
New road signs. (ref: 4840) – email from Chris Craven informing design 
team was dealing with the problem. Workmen have now removed the sign for 
modification.

County Councillors report.



C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall informed the Meeting that she had been attending 
the local Government Conference so there was not a lot to report. She 
informed:


a)
The National park Planning committee were to be reduced to  
members which had not been well received by the Committee members.



b)
There may be ‘shadow elections’ to the ‘new’ Unitary Council next 
May.



c) There was the possibility of a ‘new bus pass’ being issued to 
pensioners but there were problems in the Craven District as there were 
insufficient buses to really meet the needs of the public. These ‘bus passes’ 
could also be used for accessing taxis


d)
Being a member of The Rural Affairs Forum, they were looking at 
ways more trees could be planted in the area. Parish Councillors suggested 
different tree varieties that were ‘native’ to the area.



e)
There had been a Meeting in Grassington on the ‘Future housing 
Policy for the National Park.’ Various points had been raised:


i)
Should new sites be released on the edge of towns and villages for more 
affordable housing?


ii)
Should housing development boundaries be adjusted to release more 
small sites, infill and barn conversion opportunities for local occupancy housing?


iii)
Should new housing include renewable energy?


Yvonne Peacock, Member Champion for Forward Planning amongst many things 
said that there was a need to rethink housing policy and consider how we can 
be more proactive about the provision of new sites, without harming the 
qualities that make the Dales special.

5.
Correspondence received.

5.1
email YLCA - New Code of Conduct. (ref: 4850) – noted.

5.2
email YLCA – Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit. (ref: 4851) 


- noted.

5.3
email YLCA – White Rose Update, newsletter. (ref: 4852) – noted.

5.4
email YLCA – ‘Joining the Council’, seminars for newly elected 
Councillors. (ref: 4853) – noted.

5.5
email YLCA – Minutes of April Meeting. (ref: 4854) – noted.

5.6
Rospa – Inspection of Play Areas. (ref: 4855) – noted.

5.7
email – YLCA – Cilca training at Tadcaster. (ref: 4856) – noted.

5.8
YDNPA – Appointment of new Area Ranger. (ref: 4858) – Clerk to request 
he visits to the September Meeting.

5.9
YDNPA – Development Framework, consultation on options for Housing, 
minerals & waste, planning policy. (ref: 4858) – noted.

5.10
Official Ballot Paper for Election of Parish Council Reps. (ref: 4859) 


– noted.

5.11
Glasdon – returned catalogue. (ref: 4860) – noted.

5.12
‘The Hub’ newsletter for voluntary organisations & community groups. 


(ref: 4861) – noted.

5.13
email YLCA – Financial implications of Unitary Govt. in N. Yorks.. 


ref: 4864) – noted.

5.14
email YLCA – Policy Update – Burial Reform. (ref: 4865) – noted.

5.15
email YLCA – 2007/8 Pay Negotiations – Update. (ref: 4866) – noted.

5.16
email YLCA – Training Session in Hambleton District. (ref: 4867) – noted.

5.17
email YLCA – The Countryside Quality Counts Project. (ref: 4868) 


– noted.

5.18
YLCA – Joint Annual Meeting; Minutes July ’06; Annual Report & 
Accounts; White Rose Update; Joint Training Conference for Councillors & 
Clerks. (ref: 4870) – noted.

5.19
CDC – Reusable Bags availability. (ref: 4871) – display.

5.20
BGC – Thanks for availability of use of Village Green. (ref: 4872) – noted.

5.21
email YLCA – CILCA Training Sessions Northallerton. (ref: 4874) – noted.

5.22
email YLCA – Yorkshire Day 2007. (ref: 4875) – noted.

5.23
Safer Craven Community Partnership – Activities to help reduce Crime & 
Disorder. (ref: 4877) – noted.

5.24
Consultation on the management of motor vehicle use of High 
Lane/Gilbert Lane. (ref: 4879) – PC Mr. C. Thornborrow is to refer this to 


Chris Akrigg as this affects more than anyone else.
6.
Finance.

6.
Remuneration for Green Cutting. – letter and cheques for £100 & £50 
given to Ted Salmon & Shaun Close respectively.

6.
Clerks remuneration – cheque for £789.50 paid.
7.
Planning.

7.1
YDNPA – Planning Agenda. (ref: 4878) – noted.
8.
Any other business.

8.1
Mrs. Wilkes informed the Meeting that the ‘School Bus’ had been run by 
Mike Wilkinson for a long time and he was to stop doing this at the end of this 
Summer Term. CC Mrs. S. Marshall said she had heard this was not going to 
happen until Summer ’08. The Chairman felt although there should be official 
recognition for his long and helpful service, we better get the date right. 


Since the Meeting, PC Mrs J. Deadman has informed the Clerk that


Mr. Wilkinson informed her he was stopping this summer.


8.2
Mr. Beresford informed the Meeting that a hole had recurred on the 
Hubberholme road. Clerk to inform Area 5.


There was no other business, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.00pm.
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